May 4, 2020

Dear Resident:

The first phase of the Capitol City Golf Course Water & Wastewater project has been awarded to South
Sound Contractors of Lacey, WA Construction, and they are scheduled to begin on May 11t 2020 and
anticipated to be complete in summer of 2021. Please see the attached Frequently Asked Questions
and Project Map showing the construction that is included in the first phase of this project.

While the current state of the COVID-19 pandemic in our State has created a forecast of uncertainty, we
anticipate that the Contractor performing the work will be able to proceed with the intended
construction schedule. This project is considered essential public infrastructure and construction will
not be put on hold. In an effort to limit any interaction between the construction crews and the general
public, we are asking that you call the City inspector if you have any questions or concerns. Please do
not approach the construction crews or City inspector if possible, and if you must speak in person please
follow the recommended 6-ft distancing guidelines.

Please be aware that while access to your homes will be maintained, there will be times when
construction may limit access or cause delays. For everyone’s safety please use alternate routes around
construction zones whenever possible.

Please visit the City of Lacey website www.ci.lacey.wa.us/project-updates (Project Updates & Alerts) if

you would like to sign up for email updates on this project. If you have any questions or concerns,
please contact the City project inspector Keven Inman at (360) 239-0333. Thank you for your continued
patience as we complete this project.

Sincerely,
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Jason Kashani
Utility Engineer

cc: Aubrey Collier, Design & Construction Manager
Keven Inman, PW Inspector



